
In His Name, the Most Kind, the Most Merciful                          Friday 17th January 2025 
 

Message from the  Headteacher  

Asalaam Alaikum parents and carers, 

 

I hope that you and your children have all had a wonderful Winter break and a great start to the new year. 

 

As Reception parents know, we have been providing catch up sessions for children needing extra help to achieve in their 

phonics. This term we will be starting booster classes for targeted children in each year group in Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2.   

I would like to thank in advance the members of staff who have agreed to give up their time to help the children with this 

project. Each Year, we will review the chosen groups so that more children are able to benefit from this support over time.  

Many parents have asked about drama and music at Hujjat Primary School. There are plans for a choir and we will be starting a 

new drama club at the beginning of summer term Insha’Allah.  

 

A group of Year 4 children represented us at a debate competition held at Hatch End High School where they competed with 

children from other Harrow primary schools. They debated the following topics; Should the school day start later in the day? 

Can money buy happiness? Is homework essential in the learning process? Do schools need to have more male teachers? 

Although they did not win, they did a fantastic job, particularly as they were competing with Year 5 children. Staff from the 

other schools commented on their excellent behaviour and attitudes. Speaking of such attitudes, a group of our children 

showed our school values of compassion, respect, service and excellence when they visited the elderly residents of a local care 

home and again the comments were very favourable. It is important that we maintain these positive relationships with our 

neighbours to offset some of the negativity that is caused as a result of parking issues. 

 

I would like to thank the parents who have now begun the slightly daunting task of speaking to our children regarding their 

occupations. We had the first of these on Thursday and feedback from staff and children has been outstanding. I am sure that 

these talks will help to provide context for the national curriculum.  

 

Mr. Syed 
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Message from the Faith Leader  
Salaam families of Hujjat Primary,  

 

It has been wonderful to welcome the children back to school, with a 

focus on the value of service this half term. We have kickstarted the term 

with our Lady Maryam Project, reflecting on verse 3:37 of the Quran. We 

identified Lady Maryam’s faith in Allah (SWT) as ‘The Provider—Ar-Razzaq’ 

and explored that if we truly believed this we would give easily to others 

from what we love, with the reassurance that Allah (SWT) is the ultimate 

provider.  

With this in mind, today, the children came in purple to raise awareness 

and raise money for the homeless. The money raised will go towards our 

project in collaboration with ‘Hand on Heart’. We look forward to showing 

the value of service as a school, when we pack the items from the money 

raised ready to be distributed to the homeless.  

 

May Allah (SWT) continue to help us to learn from the example of Lady 

Maryam and to draw on His beautiful names in our daily lives. May He 

help us to continue showing the value of service through small acts of 

kindness to one and all Insha’Allah.  

Praying you have a blessed weekend. 

 

Mrs Jessa 



 Pupils’ of the Week 
10th January 

Pupils’ of the Week 
17th January 

An Noor  Amira  Ali Akbar 

Al Haqq Qasim May 

Al Kareem Ishaq Aleyah 

Al Hakeem Sara Fatima 

Al Khaaliq Batoul Muhammad Raza 

Al Wahhaab Noora Zahra K 

Ar Raoof Muhammad Yahya Hayder 

Ash Shakoor Ada Sufyaan 

As Saboor Aariz Asma 

Al Wadood Zainab Ali M 

Attendance Awards  
Our target is 96% or more! 

Well done to              

As Saboor                                   

class for achieving the 

best attendance across 

school with 98.4% 

w.e. 10th January 

Well done to 

Al Kareem                                      

class for achieving the 

best attendance across 

school with 98.5%      

w.e. 17th January 

‘Pupils of the Week’ Achievements 
 

Each week, we focus on one of our school values. During PSHE lessons 

and assemblies we discuss the importance of our school values and how 

we can demonstrate these by following the example of our beloved 

Prophet (PBUH).  The value for this half term is Service. We are very 

proud of our pupils demonstrating this value! 

IN to WIN 
Attendance Winner 

Well done to Abdulhafeedh (2W) 

for having 100% attendance this 

week! 



 
Additional Information: 

 

All School Term dates can also be found on our website, please see link below.  

https://hujjatprimary.org/term-dates 

Dates for your diaries: 

Events Dates and timings 

Parent Forum and Coffee with the HT (In school)  
(Parking on-site in the MUGA for attendees 
only, from 10.15-10.25am)    

Wednesday 12th February 10.30am  

Harrow Early Support Workshop– Regulating 
emotions for Parents (On site)  
(Parking on-site in the MUGA for attendees 
only, from 9.10-9.20am)    

Wednesday 12th February 9.30-10.30am  

PINS Parent Coffee Morning  
(SEND parent engagement meeting) (In School) 
(Parking on-site in the MUGA for attendees 
only, from 8.50-9.00am)    

Thursday, 13th February 9.00-10.00am  

Half Term Break  Monday 17th February – Friday 21st 
February  

Class Assembly Ash Shakoor Class – 3S  Wednesday 26th February 9.15am start  

FoHPS – Ramadhan Event  Friday 7th March during school hours  

Quran Project (in School)  Launch 28th February 2024  

*Eid Ul Fitr  Monday 31st March  

Parent Teacher Meetings (In School)  Wednesday 2nd April 3.45-6.45pm  

Harrow Early Support Workshop for Parents    
(On site)  

Wednesday 2nd April 9.30-10.30am  

Parent Teacher Meetings (In School)  Thursday 3rd April 3.45-6.45pm  

Last Day of Term  Friday 4th April (1pm EYFS/KS1 & 1.10pm 
KS2)  

Spring Break  Monday 7th April – Friday 18th April  

Bank Holiday/ School closed for staff and pupils  Monday 21st April  

Summer Term: Tuesday 22nd April – Wednesday 23rd July 2025   

*Please note: all Islamic dates are subject to the sighting of the moon These dates will be 
updated each term with more information   


